
W E E K L Y
N E W S L E T T E R

Lockerby Composite School staff would like to take this opportunity to welcome all of our
new Viking students and families into our school community, and of course welcome back all
of our returning Viking students and their families!  

We are certainly excited for the start of the new school year.  Our overarching goal is to
support our Viking students by providing them with opportunities to demonstrate overall
expectations of their courses, while fostering and creating a supportive learning
environment to build a sense of belonging.

Throughout the school year, this weekly newsletter will keep you up-to-date with classroom
and school related events and news, as well as provide some important information for
parents and students alike.  We know that the 2024 – 2025 school year will be filled with fun,
excitement, and rich learning experiences!  Here’s to an awesome year!

W E L C O M E  B A C K !
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On Tuesday, August 27th, 2024, our Grade 9 students were able to come to the school for an
initial high school Orientation Day!  It was great to see so many new faces!  A big thank you
goes out to our Student Council members for helping to organize the event!

G R A D E  9  O R I E N T A T I O N  D A Y
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Our Viking Community would like to extend a warm welcome to Ms. Fox-Recolett (Student
Services), Ms. Greidanus (English Department), Mr. Patrie (Mathematics Department), and
Mr. Meikleham (Social Sciences Department)!

S T A F F  W E L C O M E S
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Last Thursday, the Viking Community came together for our 2nd annual ‘Glow-Up Day.’  Staff,
students, parents/guardians, and community members did some weeding, planting, and
general outdoor maintenance to brighten-up the inside and outside of our school!  Our very
own Mr. Smith also fired-up the grill for our volunteers at lunch!  A special thank you goes
out to all of our volunteers.  We would also like to thank Southview Greenhouse Growers for
their support!

L O C K E R B Y  G L O W - U P  D A Y !
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Exciting changes continue at Lockerby Composite School!  Over the summer, Room 115 in
our ‘Science Wing’ was extended and its conversion into a modern science laboratory
continues.  Additionally, Room 150 (one of our current technology shops) continues to be
expanded and redone into a 21st Century learning shop and laboratory.  A 3D-printer room,
fabrication space, and design-build area is being added to the traditional equipment that is
in the room.

Room 153 (now our STEP Integration Room) has been upgraded into an amazing maker
space for our refreshed Science Technology Education Program. There is also a dedicated
space for Lockerby Robotics in the room next door! 

The Norse Nook (formerly known as our Library), has also now completed Phase 1 of 4 of its
renovations, with Phase 2 beginning next week!

E X T R E M E  M A K E O V E R  -  L O C K E R B Y  E D I T I O N
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It’s official!  Lockerby Composite School now has six ‘Viking Houses!’

Each Viking House has its own set of distinct principles and attributes.  These principles and
attributes (that are driven by the Viking students and staff within it) will be foundational to
allow our Vikings to be able to engage in their classes, build good character, exhibit
kindness, promote school involvement, showcase acts of leadership, demonstrate our overall
Viking Values, and embody being a good classmate and mentor to others.

The Class of 2028 is the first group of students to be a part of our Viking Houses and were
the first to take part in Lockerby’s inaugural ‘Viking House Sorting Ceremony,’ a new
tradition that was held in our Auditorium on Tuesday.  At the ceremony, our new Grade 9
Vikings were sorted into their respective Viking Houses (Alces, Bombus, Gavia, Salmo, Ursus,
and Vuples) and assigned their homeroom classes for their first year of high school.  The
Class of 2028 will remain in their Viking Houses throughout their time at Lockerby Composite
School and will be participating in House activities throughout their high school careers.  
Each of our six Viking Houses are also composed of teachers, faculty, and staff (who were
sorted into their Viking Houses during our PA Day Friday)!

The inaugural ‘Viking House Sorting Ceremony’ was live-streamed on our Youtube channel
(@lockerbycompositeschool)...so visit our channel, grab some popcorn, watch the event!  
You can also visit our website and visit our Viking Houses webpages at
https://lockerby.rainbowschools.ca/school-profile/viking-houses/

L O C K E R B Y ’ S  V I K I N G  H O U S E S

LOCKERBY COMPOSITE SCHOOL NEWS UPDATE September 3 - 6, 2024

SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY EDUCATION PROGRAM | FRENCH IMMERSION



T H A N K  Y O U !
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Students Council would like to welcome back Lockerby
Composite School students and staff.    They are looking
forward to another great year and have some exciting
activities planned for everyone!  If you would like to see
to get involved in Lockerby Student Life please follow
them on Instagram @lockerbystudentscouncil.

S T U D E N T  C O U N C I L
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Our renamed ‘Norse Nook’ is open from 7:30am - 3:00pm (closed from 11:40am - 12:10pm to
accommodate lunches for all students).  As our makeover continues, the Norse Nook is the
place to be!  Come gather, study, and checkout a book or technology.

The Norse Nook is pleased to be able to continue to offer services to students that includes
book circulation, classroom visits, library orientation and research assistance on our
databases!  We’re looking forward to a great year!

W E L C O M E  T O  T H E  N O R S E  N O O K

It may be have been a 3-day weekend last week,
but our Viking Custodial Crew was still hard at
work getting the school in tip-top shape for this
past Tuesday!  Mr. Desjardins spent the day on
Saturday waxing the hallways and putting
remaining classrooms together!  A big thank you
to our Viking Custodial Crew (Ms. Armstrong, Mr.
Auger, Mr. Desjardins, Mr. Lafreniere, Ms. Pigeon,
and Mr. Rodgers, under Ms. Polano’s guidance),
who worked hard all summer long and have done
an amazing job!

R A I N B O W  S C H O O L S  N E W  T R U S T E E
Lockerby Viking, Tia N. will be serving as Student Trustees
on Rainbow District School Board for the 2024 - 2025
School Year.  Tia will also Co-Chair the Student Senate
which includes representatives from the Board’s secondary
schools in Sudbury, Espanola and Manitoulin Island.

Congratulations, Tia!  We know you’ll do a great job!
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The Music Department is off to a great start this year with a great number of students
joining our Information Session about Concert Band and Lockerby Singers.  New members
are always welcome, so please talk to Mr. Jensen or Ms. Kirkham if you are interested! 

L O C K E R B Y  M U S I C
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Our Grade 10 French Immersion students put on their thinking caps this week to brainstorm
what skills are necessary to develop when researching historical topics. They created a
“carte conceptuelle” with all of their great ideas!

H I S T O R I C A L  I N Q U I R Y  

A big congratulations to Lockerby Composite School alumni, Lance Cryderman, as he
competed in boccia at the Paris 2024 Summer Paralympic Games!

C O N G R A T U L A T I O N S  L A N C E !
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Our Grade 9 Technology students worked together this week to build towers out of
recyclable materials that can support a marshmallow elevated off of the ground as high as
possible!  Only a few marshmallows were eaten as part of the process... 

G R A D E  9  T E C H N O L O G I C A L  S T U D I E S
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This week our Grade 9 Science students developed their understanding of the scientific
methods and looked at quantitative observations.  One teacher hypothesized that students
who prefer animals that jump far will have superior jumping abilities.  Can you think of any
sources of bias or flaws in the experimental design?

H I S T O R I C A L  I N Q U I R Y  

A Message from your Lockerby Athletic Association:

Instagram's @lockerbysports  is ready to roll again this year and we're excited for another
great sports season!  Stay tuned to your morning announcements for more information in
the coming weeks!  Grade 9s, don’t be afraid to reach out to our teachers in the Physical
Education Department if you have questions! Or you can direct messages @lockerbysports.
See you around the school!

T H I S  W E E K  I N  V I K I N G  A T H L E T I C S . . .
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Tryout Information

Junior and Senior Boys Volleyball tryouts were held this
past week (Wednesday and Thursday).  Please see Mr.
Beausoleil for more details (Google Classroom code:
d2g6d32);

Junior Girls Basketball tryouts will continue next week,
please see Mr. Coulas for more information;
 
Flag Football tryouts began this past week.  they will
continue next week after school for female students
interested in joining the team.  Please see Mr. MacLellan
or Mr. Smith for more information;

Please see Mr. Bryson for more information about Boys
Baseball tryouts;

There are still a few more weeks before the Junior Boys
Football Team begins their season - please see Mr. James
in Room 203 if you’re looking to join;

Golf tryouts will be held on Thursday, September 19th,
2024 at the Idylwylde Golf and Country Club. Students
interested in trying out should see Ms. Augenstein or join
the google classroom using the class code 12uhw6z. 

Our Cross Country Running Team is in season and
coaches Mr. Abols, Mme Stanyon, and Mr. Gieselman are
still looking for new recruits!  Practice is daily after school
where we meet in the Physical Education hallway.  Multi-
sport athletes are encouraged to join  1 or 2 times per
week.  Join the Google Classroom with code r3elqyc. 
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Lockerby's competitive trivia team is
looking for new recruits for both the Junior
and Senior team.  Grades 9 - 12 are welcome
to see Ms. Caddel in Room 231 at lunch, or
they can send her an email at
caddelv@rainbowschools.ca.  Practices will
be held every Tuesday and Thursday!

R E A C H  F O R  T H E  T O P

PAGE - 10 -

LOCKERBY COMPOSITE SCHOOL NEWS UPDATE September 3 - 6, 2024

SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY EDUCATION PROGRAM | FRENCH IMMERSION

J U B I L E E  H E R I T A G E  F A M I L Y  R E S O U R C E S
Renovations at the school are wrapping-up to accommodate the MacLeod Public School
Child Care Program for infants and preschoolers.  The move to Lockerby Composite School
will now enable Jubilee Heritage Family Resources to offer more child care in the
community, which is great news for families.  The child care centre is now located on the
back northeast side of the school, with a separate entrance and parking.  The School Age
Child Care Program at MacLeod Public School is also expandeding to respond to the growing
need for before and after school programming.

In order to make it a little easier when calling-in your student's absence,  Lockerby
Composite School has a new email address to report a daily absence.  Moving forward, if not
calling-in an absence at 705-522-1750, we invite the Viking Community to please use the
following daily attendance reporting email address:

lockerby_attend_s@rainbowschools.ca

Again, you may still call-in an absence, if you prefer, but this email will reach both
administrative assistants in the Main Office should a student be missing the school day.

Additionally, we would like to take the opportunity to remind everyone that the start of our
school day begins with our first bell being rung at 8:15am.  As such, we ask that all students
arrive and/or get dropped-off to our school prior to 8:10am.  If a student is going to be late
to classes, we kindly ask that parent/guardians report the absence to our Main Office staff. 

Thank you for your ongoing support as we begin a new school year! 

D A I L Y  A T T E N D A N C E

Beginning soon
in Room 223



PAGE - 11  -

LOCKERBY COMPOSITE SCHOOL NEWS UPDATE September 3 - 6, 2024

SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY EDUCATION PROGRAM | FRENCH IMMERSION



PAGE - 12  -

LOCKERBY COMPOSITE SCHOOL NEWS UPDATE September 3 - 6, 2024

SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY EDUCATION PROGRAM | FRENCH IMMERSION



PAGE - 13  -

LOCKERBY COMPOSITE SCHOOL NEWS UPDATE

Rainbow District School Board is committed to working in partnership with parents/
guardians.  Our School Board encourages all parents/guardians to take an active interest in in
their students’ education.  The helpful hints and handy tips below (published in the Back to
School Guide - link in this newsletter) is designed to inform and inspire parents/guardians to
expand their roles as teachers, nurturers and mentors at home, at school and in the
community.

R A I N B O W  S C H O O L S  -  P A R E N T  I N V O L V E M E N T
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Students are reminded to join the Student Services Classroom.  The Google Classroom is an
excellent starting point for students to access a number of resources including: community
service opportunities, scholarships, job opportunities, academic support. Additionally,
students are able to book appointments with individual counsellors using the Google Form
within the classroom.

Post Secondary Presentations

University Information Program - Wednesday, September 18th, 2024 from 5:45pm - 7:45pm
Ontario’s universities are coming to Laurentian University this fall.  The Regional Fairs travel
across the province, offering fair-style events that allow you to gather information about
Ontario’s universities.  Learn about programs, campus life and anything else that may help
you decide which Ontario university to choose.

College Information Program (CIP) - Tuesday, October 3rd, 2024 from 6:00pm - 8:00pm 
Cambrian College will be hosting a stop on the 2024 College Information Program in the
Cambrian College Student Life Centre.  The College Information Program (CIP) is an
opportunity for students to meet with representatives from 18 of the colleges in Ontario.
Students are encouraged to come with questions for colleges they may have interest in.

Ontario University Fair - Saturday and Sunday, October 5th & 6th, 2024 from 9:30am - 5:00pm
The annual Ontario University Fair is back this year and is being held at the Metro Toronto
Convention Centre. The event is fair style with booths from Ontario universities, and it allows
you to gather information and chat with representatives one on one. For more information
visit their website - https://www.ontariouniversitiesfair.ca/

Volunteer Opportunities

Dynamic Earth - Halloween
Dynamic Earth is accepting volunteers for this year’s Halloween activities. Student must be
14 years of age. Interested students are asked to send a resume and cover letter before
September 15, 2024. Resumes and Cover Letters can be sent to the following email -
careers@sciencenorth.ca

Anderson Farm Museum Heritage Society Fall Fair
Anderson Farm is looking for volunteers to help with their fall fair.  Volunteers will help with
gates, assist with parking as well as setup and take down of booths.  Please contact Eric
Benoit at e_benoit@hotmail.com if you are interested in helping with this event.  The event
will take place on Saturday, September 21st, 2024.

Run for the Cure
Run for the Cure is looking for student volunteers!  Here is your chance to earn some of your
volunteer hours and help our community raise funds for cancer!  The Run for the Cure event
is being held Sunday, October 6th, 2024 at Cambrian College.  There are a number of areas
where students can volunteer including: Food and Beverage Tent, Start/Finish Line and
Route Marshall to name a few.  Students who are interested are asked to fill in an application
form or if there are questions contact peelee504@gmail.com as soon as possible.

S T U D E N T  S E R V I C E S
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As part of School Council's Parent-Reaching-Out Grant, Lockerby
Composite School was able to put together a valuable resource
for all of our Parents/Guardians.  The booklet itself contains
information about our high school, our school culture,
policies/procedures, and general details about our students’
four-year educational journeys.

The digital guide can be found on our website under the
'Frequent Links' tab (School Handbook).  A big thank you goes
out to  last year's School Council members that contributed to its
production, and a special shout-out to Jen G., for all of her hard
work in digitizing all of the information!

L C S  P A R E N T / G U A R D I A N  H A N D B O O K

https://rainbowschools.schoolcashonline.com/

Lockerby's School Cash Online
will be available beginning

Monday, September 9th, 2024

The Rainbow Schools Guide for Students and Parents/Guardians
also contains important information that will serve as a handy
reference throughout the school year!

R D S B  P A R E N T / G U A R D I A N  H A N D B O O K
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https://lockerby.rainbowschools.ca/wp-content/uploads/sites/10/2024/06/Lockerby_Parent_Handbook_2024.pdf
https://www.rainbowschools.ca/wp-content/uploads/2024/08/Parent-Guide-2024-2025.pdf
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Friday, September 13th, 2024
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https://lockerby.rainbowschools.ca

@lockerbyvikings

@lockerbycomposite

@lockerbynet

@lockerbycompositeschool

@lockerbycomposite

C O N N E C T  T O  T H E  V I K I N G  C O M M U N I T Y

Monday, September 9th 

Tuesday, September 10th

Wednesday, September 11th

Thursday, September 12th

Friday, September 13th  

School Cash Online available

Grade-Level Meetings (Grade 9)

Grade-Level Meetings (Grade 10) 

Grade-Level Meetings (Grade 11)
Wear Pink Day

Grade-Level Meetings (Grade 12)
PICTURE DAY

Dan Watson, our school Social Worker, will be at Lockerby Composite School next week.

W H A T  P A R E N T S  N E E D  T O  K N O W  F O R  N E X T  W E E K . . .
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THE SCHOOL OF 
SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY

HOME TO ‘STEP’


